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WHY IS THIS WOMAN                          

SO HAPPY?   

                              

 

                                  

                                    PEOPLE OF ACTION                                                                                  
 

President Mary Kemnitz is way happy not just because she had a 

fantastic experience at the District Conference  last week,  but this is her 

first weekly meeting at our new digs located on 1300 Alberta Way .   

Mary thanks Bob Sundberg  for purchasing a professional  coffee maker 

for the club , John  Wenzel  for coming in specifically to set up zoom  and 

could not stay for the meeting as he had to leave to take care of his 

kids, and to Molly  and Monica  for taking on the technical aspects of 

setting up the zoom  equipment.  
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TODAY½4 41&",&3: ANDRZEJ STEWART                                                                                
 

All Aboard for Planet Mars 

President Mary Kemnitz introduced todayõs speaker, Andrzej 

Stewart , spacecraft operator  who regaled us with spectacular  

photos from the universe , space stations , and images of space 

work ers living inside a s pace craft .   

He spoke about his yearlong  role as Chief Engineering Officer 

of HI-SEAS IV, a year-long Mars simulation in Hawaii. The site 

was actually on the side of a volcano where the landscape 

was much like it might be on mars. The crew was allowed to 

go outside occasionally but only when in space suits to get 

simulated soil samples .  

He spoke of how NASA prepares for these missions by 

simulating the environments that  crews would be subjected to 

and  showed the environment of his first two -week  asteroid 

mission simulation where the crew quarters were extremely tight.  

  

  

    

 

 

 

 

 

ABOUT THE SPEAKER 
Andrzej Stewart  is an experienced spacecraft operator for a wide variety of NASA missions. He's 

worked as a spacecraft mission controller for the Spitzer Space Telescope, Juno, GRAIL, and NASA's 

Mars orbiter fleet. Andrzej now works in Mission Control at the Johnson Spac e Center, training as an 

Orion spacecraft Navigator for NASAõs upcoming Artemis missions. He is also a 1st Lieutenant in the 

Civil Air Patrol, serving as the Texas Wing Assistant Emergency Services Training Officer, and as a 

Search and Rescue/Disaster Reco very Mission Pilot and Aerial Photographer.  

 

Andrzej earned degrees in Aerospace Engineering from the University of Texas at Austin , the 

Massachusetts Institute of Technology , and  aspires to be a NASA astronaut. In pursuing that, he has 

served as the Fligh t Engineer of HERA C2M2, a two -week asteroid mission simulation at the Johnson 

Space Center; as Chief Engineering Officer of HI -SEAS IVõs year -long Mars simulation in Hawaii ; and 

was  a test subject crewmember for the Exploration Atmosphere õs 11-day study i n the 20 -Foot 

Chamber at the Johnson Space Center.  



 

 

MEETINGANNOUNCEMENTS 

ROTARIANS AT WORK 
 

35 th Year Club Anniversary              

President Mary  announced that a  committee has been assembled to 

plan our clubõs 35th Anniversary that will  be held at our new facility  in 

lieu of  the  December 1st meeting, however , it will be an evening 

meeting  starting at 6 PM.  The District Governor and the incoming D istrict 

Governor  and their husbands  will be attending . Larry Hutching s has 

agreed to be the MC of the event , Bill Selb will do a "tell our story" of 

how the club began, Rich Lueck 's historical video will be on continuous 

play , and John Hemm  has offered to do centerpieces for the tables.   
 

Annual Xmas Food Box  
 Secret ary  Monica Fraga  is bringing us  up to speed on costs, 

budgets, and revised goals.  Fundraising is doing better  this 

year than last year,  so we  are going to up our goal and  

prepare 175 boxes  and fill them with food and gift cards.   We 

have the means to do this!   We have the people who will 

help , the money , and the passion . Here are the donations 

that have come in so far:  

  

Steve Weir and John Hem m $500.00 

First Presbyterian Church Concord $1,000                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Rich Lueck $100.00  

Lehmerõs $500.00 

Parm Deli $100.00 

Vicki Sexton $100.00  

Mikeõs Auto Body $1000.00 

Calexico  $1500.00  

Requesting $2500.00 f rom the  Charitable Fund                                                                                                                                               
 

Clayton Worsdell  told  us that David Dowell of the First Presbyterian  Church 

Concord -- which he and Bill Selb belong to -- decided that  their Missions 

Committee approved a twofold effort to support the Rotary Food Box 2022 

project.  First, because they  have a tight budget they  approved a donation 

from their  endowment fund of $1,000.   Secondly, they  decided to dedicate 

this Christmas offering to the proje ct.   This means that they  will have an 

opportunity to promote their  Christmas offering and raise as much money as 

they  can.   They think they  can raise $1,500 to $2,000 or more.   Since those 

funds will be needed for the project before Christmas, they  will m ake 

incremental payments as the donations come in.  What an amazing 

donation.  

  



 

 
  



 

 

NEWS FROM SAN FELIPE: Cancer Clinic                                             
 

 
 Tina Sweeney  reported that Edith, Jorg, and Zi are the ladies who are 

working full time in the Cancer Clinic without pay. Edith is the most 

important person at the clinic as she has been in charge of it for over 

a decade all while raising and sending her two kids off to college.  

These are the women who are working full time .  

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EDITH FUENTES 
 

 
 
                                                          

 
THE CANCER CLINIC CREW: EDITH, ZI, AND JORG 
 

 



 

 

NEWS ROM THE BAJA MAR ROTARY: The Baja Mar Satellite Club 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Baja Mar Rotary is a Satellite club , consisting of 12 members and growing , was Started by Bob 

and Michelle  MacDonald  and already they have completed one project. They had a better Internet 

system installed in a school so they could use all of their computers instead  of a few at a time. They 

are working on two other projects:   1) providing a classroom made from shipping containers, 2) they 

are working to provide equipment for a biology lab. Scholarships are a main goal for their satellite 

club. They are also planning to sell See's Candy in November.  

 

 

UGANDA: Update                                                                          

 
Deb Luyiima  reported the following:                                      
 

PATIENTS: We had a total of 186 patients during the 

month. The most common diseases being bacterial 

infections and respiratory diseases (especially amongst 

the children) and Malaria.   
 

BIRTHS: We had two normal and healthy deliveries. Both baby girls.  
  
NGO : We are in the process of registering to partner with an NGO which is partially funded by 

Uganda Community Based Health Care Association. The annual registration fees is 850usd that will 

enable the clinic access drugs  at no cost  that treat common diseases  like malaria, diarrhea, test kits 

and the like. Hopefully we shall benefit from the partnership by 2023.  
 

DONATIONS: Thanks to CVCS members  for the ir generous donations from the Charitable Fund  that  will 

go a long way toward  providing salary  to  one of the clinicians for one year.  
 

EBOLA: The Ebola epidemic outbreak is prevalent in Uganda; two districts are under lock down.  We 

thank God  our own  Luwero District is not one of them. However, we are encouraging the 

community  and our medical staff  to  take precautions.  
 

And  thanks so much for your continuous service to humanity . 
 


